
Lancaster City Licensing Sub-Committee 

 

Application under Licensing Act 2003 

New Premise Licence Application 

36-38 Poulton Road 

Morecambe 

Summary of Police Evidence supporting objection 

Introduction 

On behalf of Lancashire Constabulary Chief Constable, Sgt 410 Martin, submits the 
following to support the objection to the granting of a Premise Licence with alcohol, made by 
Mr Mark Alexander, naming himself as the nominated designated premise supervisor, for the 
above mentioned premises. 

Lancashire Police raise this objection under the Licensing Act objectives of Preventing Crime 
and Disorder. 

Lancashire Police do so stating that to permit a further premise to supply alcohol in the 
Poulton Road area of Morecambe will increase levels of anti-social behaviour, in an area 
historically known for anti-social behaviour.  Police will rely on the decision of the Licensing 
Sub-Committee made on Thursday 28th June 2012 

Evidence 

The Police will rely on: 

Incident logs for the location of Poulton Road, Morecambe within the last 12months. 

A report written by PC Rob Brookbanks to Sgt Martin served in May 2012 will also be sited 
as evidence to support this objection. 

The written decision of the Lancaster Sub-Committee dated Thursday 28th June 2012 

Police will rely upon guidance issued by the Home Office under s.182 Licensing Act 2003. 

Police will rely upon the Lancaster City Council 2011-2014 Statement of Licensing Policy 

Due to data protection issues, all documentation mentioned above are available for 
viewing at Lancaster Police Station prior to the hearing data 

 


